Audit and Budget Meeting
February 28, 2022

The board of audit met on Monday, February 28, 2022 at the Shafer Township Hall at 6:00 pm.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl.  Residents present included Becky Strand and John Schmalz.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  

Clerk Lichtscheidl confirmed that the review of audit of the clerk’s financials and the treasurer’s financials balanced.  
The 2021 levy of $258,070 was reviewed and the treasurer confirmed there was $275,016.35 of levy deposits for 2021 settlements.  This is a collection of $16,946.35 more than anticipated.  The extra funds come from late property taxes and is also some catch up for those residents granted property tax extensions during 2020 and 2021 due to Covid relief for those how lost jobs.  

Reviewed the following:

~Fire Contracts – Both TF and Shafer are reporting big expenses coming up as far as new pumper/trucks and Shafer/Franconia will have turnout gear expenses coming.  No official dollar amounts have been talked about up to this point.
Propane ~ the cost of propane is getting expensive and we may need to look at purchasing more during the pre-buy period for the coming year.

Xcel ~ Xcel Energy has sent communication that rates will be raised in the coming future.  
Building / Maintenance ~ Checking into LED lights for the light poles.  It was $230 per pole which would save a lot of electricity.  The lights around the building need to be fixed.  The shop also needs new lights and we could replace those with LED as well.

Service Contracts ~ haven’t received many contracts and we will have to let the people of the township decide how to handle that.
Cold Storage ~ discussed getting some bids on a pole shed.  We could add another bay to the current shop. We are running out of room in the shop to keep equipment in.
Bathroom updates ~ discussed updating the paper towel machines and putting in handless soap and possibly some hand sanitizer around building.  
New tables ~ discussed that some of them need to be replaced and updated.  

Supplies ~ Need a barrel of diesel oil in the shop.  Extensions for the gutters are to get the rain away from the building.  The Shafer Township Sign on the building and the one out by the road of 350th need updating but we think this can be done inexpensively.  No updates for the pavilion other than an outlet being replaced.
A motion was made to propose to raise the budget 5% of $258,070.  The proposed budget levee would be $270,973 an increase of $12,903 to support growing the fire fund for upcoming purchases and the building fund by Supervisor Hoffman, Chairman Stovern 2nd motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Motion made to adjourn meeting by Supervisor Hoffman, Chairman Stoven 2nd motion; all in favor; motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted;

Faith Lichtscheidl
